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               Tuesday 6th December 
 
Annwyl Rieni/Gwarchodwyr, 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Year 5 ONLY 
All year groups have specific arrangements 

 
Further details relating to the upcoming Christmas Concerts 

 
We have a had a really high uptake for all performances and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for 
your support thus far. We anticipate that all performances will last around 45 minutes but this is only an estimate. 
 
Please recognise that we cannot have large numbers of people entering the school through our main reception at 
any time of day. This is both a safeguarding and health-and-safety issue, to which we must adhere and we hope 
you will support. Please note also that there is no onsite parking at any time (in line with our safety procedures) 
unless with express permission. 
 
As previously advised, the order of the Christmas Concerts is as follows: 

Date Year Group Performance time 

Tuesday 13th December 4 9.30am 

Tuesday 13th December 6 10.30am 

Tuesday 13th December 3 5.30pm 

Tuesday 13th December 5 6.30pm 

Wednesday 14th December 3 9.30am 

Wednesday 14th December 5 10.30am 

Wednesday 14th December 4 5.30pm 

Wednesday 14th December 6 6.30pm 
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Your child’s first performance is on the Tuesday at 6.30pm. Your child must be brought to school through the Heol-
Y- Frenhines entrance between 6.00pm and 6.10pm. Please do not arrive before this time. Pupils will change in the 
year 4 classes which are upstairs in our main block (where they were taught last year) and then parents will be 
directed into our middle building by following the one-way system on our yard. In our middle building you will be 
offered free refreshments. Once we have had notification that the year 3 performance has finished you will be 
guided to the top hall.  All parents must enter the top hall by first going through the middle building.  
 
Once the year 5 performance has finished: 
 

• pupils will be taken back to class where they will leave their outfits for the following morning’s 
performance. Once pupils have left the hall you will be ushered onto the ‘top yard’ outside the year 4 
classrooms. We will then hand over your child from one of the two exits of the buildings onto the top 
yard.  

• you may leave the school through any exit. 
 
Your child’s second performance is on Wednesday morning at 10.30. Pupils should come to school as normal. At 
10.15am I will open the gate at the Heol-Y-Frenhines entrance, this will be the only entrance that parents can use. 
Should parents present themselves at the Llangewydd Road entrance they will be redirected out of the school to 
enter through the Heol-Frenhines entrance. Parents will be directed into our middle building by following the one-
way system on our yard. In our middle building you will be offered free refreshments. Once we have had 
notification that that the year 3 performance has finished you will be guided to the top hall.  All parents must enter 
the top hall by first going through the middle building. At the end of this performance parents will exit the school 
through the same Heol -Y- Frenhines exit. 
 
As a pre-cursor to the concerts the following day, on Monday 12th December we will be having our dress rehearsals 
where our year 4 pupils will watch the year 6 pupils perform (and vice versa) and our year 3 pupils will watch our 
year 5 pupils perform (and again vice versa). This rehearsal is not for parents. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT NO CHILD WILL BE ALLOWED TO WALK HOME UNACCOMPANIED FROM CONCERTS HELD IN 
THE EVENING AND WE DO PLEAD THAT EVERY EFFORT IS MADE TO BRING PUPILS TO THE EVENING 
PERFORMANCE FOR THE SAKE OF ALL PARTICIPANTS.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
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